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Conor McCormack

From: Amy Fleming
Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2024 11:41 AM
To: Conor McCormack
Subject: FW: Form submission from: Citizen Comment Form

 

From: Millbury MA via Millbury MA <cmsmailer@civicplus.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2024 11:39 AM 
To: Amy Fleming <AFleming@millburyma.gov> 
Subject: Form submission from: Citizen Comment Form 

 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of The Town of Millbury email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless 
you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Submitted on Tuesday, January 16, 2024 - 11:39am 
Submitted by user: Anonymous 
Submitted values are: 

What is your comment about? General Comments to the Town 
What are your comments? 
Rice Pond Village - Board of Appeals 
Thank you for listening to the neighbors of Rice Rd and for protecting our family oriented neighborhood. I have 
concerns with volume of increased traffic including delivery type vehicles(amazon and Fedex type). I walk 
daily on Rice Rd and the traffic has increased recently and the speeds have also increased. I usually have to step 
on to lawns for avoid traffic and getting hit. 
I have issues with the density of the proposed project. I have lived for over 30 years in my house and feel very 
safe since I know the majority of my neighbors. 
The railroad crossing is a major issue whether the project goes forward or not. There are no safety gates. The 
speed and amount of trains have increased over time. Another issue is the cargo being transported, there was a 
"leak" years ago and I have concerns with derailment due the increased train speed. The Providence and 
Worcester employee at the meeting could not provide a schedule or what is being transported for safety and 
security issues. The town would have to pay for the crossing to increased to proper width and to add gates 
Also the closeness of the project to National Grid's Substation located on Providence St. This has been a 
increased safety issue with the power grid and the increased lines into the Substation. 
I believe the property was sold with the intent of private family homes being built. 
thank you again for protecting our neighborhood and the town of Millbury 
==Please provide the following information:== 
Your Name: Linda Mayo 
Your E-mail Address: Lindabouth@aol.com 
==Address== 
Street: 12 Captain Peter Simpson Rd 
City: Millbury 
State: Massachusetts 
Zipcode: 01527 

Phone Number: 
Organization:  


